





www.ehchull.org

## Address:

Inglemire Lane Hull, HU6 7TE

Phone: 01482 853203 Email: admin@ehchull.org

# Dates for wb 19th

All week: Y4 Swimming

21st: Class 4's Stay & Pray cancelled (swimming) 22nd: EYFS Gingerbread Story reading @ 3pm

## Computer Safety Day

Lots of great work was done to celebrate the use of digital literacy within education but also to emphasize the importance of using it correctly both in school and at home.

#### Mental Health Week

All classes have had great conversations in their groups this week and Mrs Knight delivered an assembly talking about the importance of discussing feelings assisted with a Hull University and our own mental health. The pupils were so impressive in their responses and we clearly have a lot of articulate children.

#### Lent

Ash Wednesday is on 14th February and marks the start of this year's Lent. Through the three pillars of Lent (prayer, fasting and almsgiving), we journey to develop a closer relationship to God. We look forward to exploring the build up to Advent upon our return for Spring 2.

### Breakfast Club Drop Off

We love welcoming many pupils every day to breakfast club. Please do be mindful when dropping off at the school gates at 8am. It can often be busy with arrivals in car, bikes, scooters etc. Please be respectful of all members of our school community to ensure all have a pleasant start to their day.

#### The week in review

Although it has only been a short half term, the children have completed so much within their classes as well as many pupils having the chance to show their abilities outside of class at a range of sporting events as well as other meetings. For example, this week our International Pupil Council members sustainability project. It is always fantastic to see our pupils flourishing both in and outside of class.

#### **Staffing News**

We welcome Mrs Longman as our new DSL (safeguarding lead) on a temporary basis whilst Mrs Hermann supports another Trust school. We look forward to welcoming Mrs Hermann back later this school year. If you have any questions, please contact the office.

### **Shield Winners** Well done to Class 3!





## <u>Spring's</u> Stay & Pray Dates

All sessions will take place at 3pm F2: Wed 20th March Class 3: Wed 6th March Class 3/4: Thursday 7th March Class 4: Cancelled (swimming) Class 5: Wed 13th March Class 5/6: Wed 28th February

### Tesco Votes

A reminder that, in St Stephen's Tesco, our school's Peace Garden project is open for votes to be placed. The school has the chance to be awarded up to £1500 to help create this new, peaceful learning space on our field. Please do pop down to Tesco in St Stephen's and place a voting token in our box!

